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Update from the Headteacher

Dear Parents

We’ve had a very busy time over the last few weeks 
and our children continue to do really well in school. 

Transition Days
Due to the increased prevalence of  positive Covid 
cases it has not been possible again for our Year 6 
students to visit their new secondary schools. I know 
that the secondaries involved have not taken this 
decision lightly and have communicated this with 
the Year 6 parents. The risk of  mixing children from 
different schools into new classes only increases the 
risk of  spreading transmission and we are ever hopeful 
that our children get to enjoy their end of  Year 6 
celebrations together before leaving Warden Hill. 

Our own transition day will go ahead, but sadly 
without our new Reception children, linked to the 
same reasons given above. Our Transition Day this 
year will take place on Wednesday 7th July more 
information will follow before this date. 

Covid-19 Update
There has been a rapid increase in the number of  
positive cases in Cheltenham, which are really affecting 
the schools. As you know we have a positive case, 
which doesn’t impact on the children at all . I would 
like to thank you for supporting the wearing of  masks 
and socially distancing on site – the more we do this 

the better for all. Please do not contact the office for 
more information. We are not allowed to disclose the 
identity of  individuals who have tested positive. In line 
with Public Health England’s directive we will notify 
you by email if  your child was a close contact and 
therefore needed to isolate.

Letter from Local Authority regarding rising infection 
rates is available on our Coronavirus Update page

Communication
Since the introduction to the weekly bulletin we 
have seen a real decrease in the number of  phone 
calls regarding clarification for different year group 
events – which goes to show it’s working. However, 
after a conversation held between one of  the staff  
and a parent, I would like to outline the different 
communications and their purpose. Please remember 
you can always request a paper copy from the office.

Xpressions: this will be used only if  we need to get 
some information out to you quickly.  E.g. a bubble 
closure or a change in pick up area due to flooding. It 
is vital that all parents are able to access Xpressions. 
Please contact the school office if  you have any issues 
with this service.

Weekly Bulletin: this is a weekly communication 
letter outlining up coming events for the week for all 
year groups as well as any key communications. This is 
where your child’s PE/Games days will be listed. Make 
sure to check, to know what day they will need to wear 
their sports kit.

https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/GCC-letter-to-parents-240621.pdf
https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/GCC-letter-to-parents-240621.pdf
https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/coronavirus-update/
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Newsletter: mostly monthly outlining key updates 
and sharing of  news and celebratory information. 

Year group termly Curriculum Newsletters: 
they are sent via a link on the weekly bulletin for 
all year groups for the term ahead. They outline 
what curriculum is being covered for that term, 
what homwork is given out and when it needs to be 
completed by. These are really important newsletters 
about your child’s learning for that term. 
They can be found on your child’s year group page – 
but remember we send the link to you in the bulletin. 
 

Parent Survey
We will be sending out a survey in the next week or 
so, just to gain your views on certain aspects (similar 
to previous parent surveys). In advance I would like to 
thank you for taking the time to complete it – it really 
helps us build a 360 picture of  our school. 

Staff Training
As a school we are always striving to improve and 
keep abreast of  National developments – the change 
to the EYFS curriculum being one. During this term 
our staff  have taken part in different forms of  training 
and two of  the courses we have all attended were on 
Metacognition and Cognitive Load Theory. Both of  
these sessions have provided us personal reflection of  
how we can enhance our teaching styles using different 
strategies in the classroom and therefore benefiting 
our children further. Other CPD has been delivered by 
the subject leaders during staff  meeting time and these 
have focused more on curriculum developments.

Year 4 Trip 

Year 4 pupils had a wonderful experience on their trip 
last week and what better way to hear about but from 
one of  the pupils.
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Year 1 Trip to Bisley

Year 1 had the most amazing trip to Bisley. Their 
smiles and excited chatter as they came back into 
school (and chocolate round their mouths from the 
smores!) were wonderful to see and hear! “Mrs Flooks 
I had the best day ever!” “I didn’t want to come back!” 
“Can we go again?” were just some of  the comments 
to me as the children came through the doors. Full 
photo gallery available on our website: https://
wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/1s-trip-to-bisley/

https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/1s-trip-to-bisley/
https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/1s-trip-to-bisley/
https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/1s-trip-to-bisley/
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https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/1s-trip-to-bisley/
https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/1s-trip-to-bisley/
https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/1s-trip-to-bisley/
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Reding at Warden Hill

Our English Team have uploaded a video and 
resources to our curriculum page. We hope they 
will aid you in supporting your child's reading 
and developing their vocabulary. Please visit The 
Importance of  Reading page.

https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/about-warden-hill-primary-school/the-importance-of-reading/
https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/about-warden-hill-primary-school/the-importance-of-reading/
https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/about-warden-hill-primary-school/the-importance-of-reading/
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Eco Warriors Update

Our Eco Warrios have been busy this term. Please 
visit their website to read about their recycling and 
plnting schemes: https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/
eco-warriors/

https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/eco-warriors/
https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/eco-warriors/
https://wardenhill.gloucs.sch.uk/eco-warriors/
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Fun with K’nex

The Year 5 children took part in a 
K’nex Fairground Computer Control 
workshop. 

Pupils were challenged to build and 
program a fairground ride using K’nex 
construction kit. Working in groups of  
three, to a design specification, pupils 
had to use their creativity to engineer 
a fairground ride before using their 
computing and numeracy skills to 
program the ride. 

Year 5 pupils had an amazing time and 
created some exciting rides with music 
and lights.
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